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In 1984, the majority of the Cocos Keeling Islands community chose to become part of
Australia and at the time were really unaware of the implications that this decision would
have on the community in regards to services, laws, politics, economic, social and
employment opportunities are concerned as the communities experience on the living
standards of Australians was extremely limited.

While the community appreciate and acknowledge the improvement of living conditions
and benefits as Australian citizens there are some laws that have been enacted that
adversely affect the community due to the lack of consultation and education processes.

With this in mind the Cocos Congress strongly suggest that if there is to be any change
into future Governance Arrangements for the islands that there needs to be an extensive
education process (in both Malay and English versions) for the whole community
explaining the options and their implications prior to the community having a referendum
on the preferred option.


